
St. Patrick Athletic Association – December meeting minutes 12-2-18 

 

Called to order and opening prayer:  by Mike Coyne at 6:34 p.m. 

Present:  Shayla Schneider, Keith Schneider, Brian Hass, Kim Schrauben, Jamie Fogarty, Pat 

Fitzsimmons, Heather Scheurer, Robin Garn, Kelly Shaw, Pat Russman, Mark Scheurer, and 

Jill Scheurer, and Mike Coyne. 

Report of the President (Mike):  SPS AA member of the month for December-Chopper & 

Jonda Schrauben were nominated and unanimously chosen to receive a thank you and AA 

booster sticker in recognition of all they do and have done for the athletic programs and 

athletes at St. Patrick. 

Introduction of new AA Treasurer-Brian Hass. 

Report of Secretary (Kim):  No changes to last month’s minutes.  Nothing to add. 

Report of Treasurer (Brian):  All is going well with transition into treasurer.  Books are all 

balanced.   

Report of Athletic Director (Pat):  Sports banquet was catered by Wagon Wheel at and 

donations of around $540. 00 will cover most of the overall cost for the event.  The all 

CMAC Sportsmanship Clinic went very well.  The two winners for our school were John 

Schneider and Jeff Florian for athletic passes.  They can either take one now for the 

remainder of this year or for the next year.  We are hosting the 5th and 6th grade boys 

basketball tournament for the Catholic Youth League on first two Saturdays in January.  The 

high school basketball season is underway.  The girls varsity basketball team got their new 

uniforms. Due to the change in custodian staff at the public school there will be a need to do 

more set up for the games by our staff.  Girls’ Junior High basketball will start with 

practices after the Christmas Break.  There are 19 girls total so there will be some a 

rotation of 7th graders for the 8th grade games.  

Sports Raffle (Shayla Schneider):  Winners for November were:  William P. Simon, Donna 

Sines, Robert Pung and Rocky Beckhold.  Winner for today was Bill & Pam Brown.  Shayla 

announced that she would like to gradually step down from this position.  She will do this 

position next year and would like to train someone new and would be available to help the 

following year if needed. 

Fall Fest Update (Jill):  financial results are $31,365.03.  Team needs to validate if all bills 

are in. 

Old Business: 

+Update of building project:  Meeting with the users of the facility and the committee to 

make decisions on trusses and doors with Fr. Mike occurred in early November.  Parking 

lot will not be finished until next Spring due to weather.  The Building construction has a 



planned December start.  All is dependent upon the weather.  The landscaping is on hold 

until Spring as well. 

+update of backstop project- Fence is being removed and new poles to be set this month 

+Results from AA Wagon Wheel event on 11/26-11/27 (Jamie):  $1,100 +$100 separate 

donation = $1,200 total. 

+Auction 2019 – date 4/27 Hawaiian Theme. Committee has begun meeting and coming up 

with new ideas. 

Closing prayer by Mike 

Meeting adjourned at 7:14 p.m. 

Next meeting is 1/6/19 

 


